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¢ƘŜ ¢ƛƳŜǎ ¢ƘŜȅ !ǊŜ !Ω/ƘŀƴƎƛƴƎΥ Reflections from your Pastor 
 
Dear Friends,  
 

This past weekend, the Governor of New York surprised some, pleased 
some and worried some by letting us know that churches were free to re-
sume worship together, part of “phase 2” of the gradual re-opening of 
New York in the wake of the COVID-19 pandemic. Of course, the an-
nouncement carried some caveats. For example, social distancing re-
strictions need to be observed, and the building is to be occupied at no 
more than 25% capacity. Honestly, my reaction was simultaneously 
pleased and surprised, with a good dash of the vinegar of worry—for all 
our safety, and for each of your individual well-beings. Governor Cuomo 
has cleared the way, and set some broad guidelines. That’s his job. Howev-
er, each congregation has the responsibility to figure out the right way to 
do that  re-opening well and with an eye to the health of the congrega-
tion—and of our wider community.  
 

By the time you get this, many of you will have received an email from 
Charlie Reyes, your Moderator, sharing that while discussion of how and 
when we re-open the church building is already underway, the Church 
Council will be meeting online to discuss the details and make some deci-
sions on this Monday, June 15th.  Any of you that would like to attend are 
welcome to contact Charlie (clloves21@hotmail.com, 518-694-6589 (call/
text) and get the Zoom access information. We need to be both patient 
and deliberate about these next steps. I am grateful for the sound collec-
tive leadership of Emmanuel Friedens Church. 
 

As the state goes about gradually opening, public life has gone into over-
drive. 

 

(Continued on page 2) 
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The killing of George Floyd in Minneapolis has unleashed a torrent of grief and anger through-

out the nation including in Schenectady, Albany and throughout the Capital District.  

Sunday, May 31, I was honored to be a witness in downtown Schenectady to a clear, justifiably 
angry, peaceful and pointed response of many in our local community. This was a gathering 
held in response to the murder in Minneapolis and to the ongoing and chronic experience of 
violence against people of color. The first part of the event was coordinated by a small group of 
organizers including Jamaica Miles, a member of our church,  and several new young leaders. 
They were joined by a large and varied crowd, including Lynn and myself, and at least three 
other Emmanuel Friedens members. Voice after clear voice spoke to the anguish and injustice.  
 

I was able to continue to witness what was going on, later that afternoon and then throughout 

the evening. What I saw: throughout the day and evening the organizers and participants held 

their line and stayed on point. Demonstrators took the lead in engaging dialogue with individu-

al police officers and with the chief of police.  Hour after hour they held steady: stayed loud, 

clear and present, until late into the evening. 

Our congregation has Black members and friends who are daily at much higher risk for police 

violence than others in the church. Silence from communities of faith is often misconstrued as 

blessing systems of suppression, intimidation and violence that cannot be allowed to continue. 

People of color have been injured or died in police custody right here in our hometowns in the 

Capital District. We cannot pretend it is a someplace else issue. While the initial local response 

from officials has been cordial in tone, warm feelings and good intentions only mean some-

thing if they are followed by meaningful action. It is incumbent on elected leaders to take 

meaningful steps to end ongoing human rights abuse;  it is up to the rest of us, all of us, to 

make sure it happens. 

I started my note (now at risk of turning into a full epistle) talking about church “re-opening.” 

I am proud of our congregation for continuing to be the church- we have never really closed, 

although the building hasn’t been open!  May’s Saturday brunch, led by Nancy Spencer and a 

few bold volunteers, was another success. Charlie Reyes recently sent out care packages for 

children and youth. This coming weekend, we celebrate Pride Sunday, including reflections 

from at least one church member and honoring high school youth who have worked to create 

a safer and more welcoming environment in their schools for lgbtq students.  Two weeks later, 

we will be celebrating our children and youth in worship….  

When the church does go through the steps of re-opening the building for worship and life to-

gether, we are committed to staying available in worship online, and improving that           

availability.                                                                                                                 (Continued on page 3)                                                                                                                                
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We care about and want to include those who are at greater risk with COVID-19.  We also 
want to continue those relationships we have started or strengthened in recent weeks and 
months with friends in Argentina, North Carolina or Maine—or, for that matter, Albany and 
Schenectady counties! The future of our congregation will include being together in person—
however long that takes. It will also include being present through the internet and other me-
dia.  
 

I am very much  looking forward to seeing each of you again face to face—but I am trying to 
be patient! In the meantime, let’s stay in touch.   
 
In Christ’s love 
 

Peter 
Peter JB Carman, Pastor 
 

______________________________________________________________________ 

 Sunday Worship 

Worship for Emmanuel Friedens Church continues to be via Facebook Live on the Church’s Face-
book Page (https://www.facebook.com/Emmanuel-Friedens-Church-122934277889274/)  and 
Zoom, with a Zoom link and passcode to be sent to the congregation each week. We will keep you 
posted regarding the schedule for reopening church facilities for public worship.  Stayed tuned!   
 

For all worship services, a link is available on the church’s website, www.emmanuelfriedens.org 
 
 

Sunday, June 14: PRIDE Sunday   
Reflection: Given by Angela Keller 
Celebration of the Dignity for All Award Scholarship Recipients 
 

Sunday, June 21: Third Sunday after Pentecost 
Readings: Jeremiah 28:5-9 and Matthew 10:40-42; Reflection: Prophets of Peace 
Peter JB Carman leading worship. 
 

Sunday, June 28:  Children and Youth Sunday 
Charlie Reyes is presenting. 
 

Sunday, July 5: Fifth Sunday after Pentecost/Communion Sunday 
Reading: Zechariah 9:9-12; Meditation: A Different Kind of Leadership. 
Peter JB Carman leading worship. 
 
 

(Continued from Page 2) 
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A Note Regarding Reopening Plans 
 

Hello friends, 
 

As many of you are probably aware Governor Cuomo made the announcement this past Satur-
day that churches are able to open at 25% capacity. We, as a church, want to make sure that 
we reopen as safely as possible for the health and wellbeing of all who enter our building. In 
order to reopen safely we will need to have a reopening plan and procedures in place for all 
events that occur in our church, including Sunday services. It will take some time to develop this 
plan and procedures, so at this time our church will remain closed. I know that many of you are 
eager to get back into our building, back to worshipping and praising our God together, back to 
some sense of normalcy. I am too! However, my personal want to gather back together with all 
will not take priority over the health and safety of my friends and my family. Please be patient 
with the leadership of our church as we work hard to develop this reopening plan and proce-
dures for coming together safely.  
 

We have had some discussion about reopening at our last council meeting and it will be the 
bulk of our conversation at the next council meeting, Monday, June 15. I am extending an in-
vite to ALL who want to attend this meeting via zoom. If you have questions, concerns, ideas, 
suggestions, opinions about our church life moving forward in this unknown time you can also 
contact me prior to the meeting and I will bring those thoughts to the meeting. If you would 
prefer to be at the council meeting please let me know ASAP so that I can send you the zoom 
invite.  
 

Thank you all for your support of the church leadership during this difficult time and as always I 
wish you health and happiness. Please reach out to me anytime with any thought you have 
that you would like to discuss.  
 
Charlie Reyes 
Moderator of Emmanuel-Friedens Church 
clloves21@hotmail.com, 518-694-6589 (call/text)  

IN SYMPATHY 
 
We offer our prayerful sympathy to Lynn Carman Bodden, and the Carman/Bodden family,  
following the death on June 4 of Lynn's mother, Marian (Molly) Storrs Bodden, of Hudson 

Ohio. Lynn and Peter were grateful for the opportunity to be with Molly prior to her death.  
 

Thank you for all the prayers, cards and other expressions of love and care for my family     
following the death of my mother, Molly Bodden.  ….Lynn Carman Bodden  

https://www.facebook.com/Emmanuel-Friedens-Church-122934277889274/
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News From Our Committees     
 

 

Articles of Federation Subcommittee: Nearly two years ago, the Church Council established a 
subcommittee charged with reviewing the Articles of Federation adopted in 1997.  The subcom-
mittee’s charge was to review and recommend any revisions to the document that would better 
reflect the current operation of our Federated Church. After careful review, the subcommittee 
has finished its review and submitted a recommendation to the Council. 
 

We would like to engage the congregation in the review of the recommended revisions. You 
have received an electronic or hard copy to read and we encourage you to make notes of any 
feedback and questions.  We will hold a virtual meeting session via Zoom on June 28 during 
Adult Sunday School time  (11:15 am-12:15 pm), so that the subcommittee can answer your 
questions. Charlie Reyes, Moderator, and I are available to take feedback and questions by 
phone or email (see below), if you will not be attendance at a Zoom meeting.  Angela Keller, 
Subcommittee Chair 
 

Charlie Reyes: clloves21@hotmail.com; 518-518-694-6589 
Angela Keller: angela.keller@outlook.com; 518-248-7537 

 
Outreach and Mission-Brunch Committee:  
Our community brunch was served on 
5/30/20. It was a beautiful day for a cook-
out. Again, we were restricted to take out 
only. We served hot dogs and hamburgers, 
baked beans, chips, sweets and soda. Thank 
you to all who generously donated.  
 

Sylvester and the FUMC youth helped 
throughout the morning. A big thank you to 
the owner of The Point restaurant in Albany 
for the loan of a great grill.   
 

Hoping to open the clothing room in June.  
 

 
If you have an interest in volunteering  at  future brunches, please send me an email with your tele-
phone number to spencen@amc.edu.  

 

 

If you would like to make a donation,  we are always looking for the following: 
 

new underwear (any size), new socks,  soap, body wash, deodorant, 2 in1 shampoo/conditioner, 
shaving cream, toothpaste, toothbrushes, feminine products. 
 

Thank you for your ongoing support.  Nancy Spencer 
(Continued on page 6) 
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News From Our Committees   
 

 
Our Welcoming, Open and Affirming Ministry 
 

 
Update on Dignity for All Award Scholarships: Every year our church proudly gives Dignity 
For All $500 Award Scholarships to area graduating high school seniors who have helped make 
their high schools a safer space for LGBT students.   
 

We were delighted to award the $500 scholarships to the following high school recipients:     
Catherine Casey-Wagemaker from Niskayuna, Evelyn Pihlaja-Zubal from Schalmont, and Jose  
Ugalde from Schenectady  It is truly a privilege to be able to honor these young people who  
follow their convictions and work so hard to advance social justice among their peers.  
  

Congratulations 
 To the 2020 Graduate 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 Margaret Mitchell graduated in May with honors from the University 
of Rhode Island with a BA in Elementary Education and a minor in 
Business Administration.  We plan to celebrate this awesome accom-
plishment in July.       
 

Emmanuel Friedens has nurtured Margaret and inspired her to  pursue 
a career in teaching. As a family, we feel blessed to be a part of this 
church community.   
   … Nancy Spencer 

 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Margaret is the daughter of  
Nancy Spencer and John Mitchell,           

stepdaughter of Chris Spencer,  
and granddaughter of  
June Schermerhorn. 

Coronavirus school closures this spring have upended the traditional pomp and    
circumstance of graduation for students. It is important to recognize and congratulate 
those members and friends of EFC, who are  graduating from high school, college, graduate 
school, etc. this spring. So, members and friends, it is not too late to send in news to the 
church office of your graduate so that we may recognize their accomplishments.   

mailto:clloves21@hotmail.com
mailto:angela.keller@outlook.com
mailto:spencen@amc.edu
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Congratulations To: 

 

  One Great Hour of Sharing:  
     A Special Offering in June 
 

The month of June is when we receive our  
annual One Great Hour of Sharing Offering, a part-
nership shared by the United Church of Christ and 
American Baptist Churches. Through the work of 
Church World Service and through each denomina-

tion’s disaster relief efforts, funds from the offering go to respond to water projects, hunger, 
disaster relief, education and empowerment. 
 

Whether you give through the ABC or the UCC, I hope you will consider this important offer-
ing.  The theme for this year is “Invest in Futures.” We need to believe in the potential of the 
younger members of our community and of struggling communities around the world. We 
need to believe there can and will be a positive future for those long denied that right—and do 
what we can to make sure that future is no longer denied.  
 

In the New Testament, Jesus spoke often of the coming new day of God using the metaphor of 
seeds scattered.  One way we can help in scattering and nurturing seeds of hope is by investing 
in the efforts this offering promotes: efforts that start by listening to the members of local 
communities facing challenges—whether hunger, lack of clean water, or obstacles to accessing 
education.  
 

To borrow words from a children’s story written for this year’s One Great Hour of Sharing 
Offering: “The money that we give goes to plant seeds of hope around the world to help young 
people grow well and have good futures. Our gifts allow girls …the opportunity to go to school 
when they might not get to learn otherwise….” 
 

Gifts to the One Great Hour of Sharing offering may be sent to the church office made payable  

to Emmanuel Friedens Church with a clear designation in the memo line: OGHS UCC, or OGHS 

ABC.  Thanks in advance for your gift. 

Rev. Phillip (Rev. Phil) Grigsby, who  is one of two awardees of the Hon. Karen B. Johnson 
2020 Schenectady County Older New Yorkers of the Year Award. This decision was made in 
February by members of the Department of Senior & Long Term Care Services Advisory 
Council.  Also, Rev. Phil’s name was forwarded to the NYS Office for the Aging to be consid-
ered for one of three statewide awards from the Governor, the NYS Senate and the NYS    
Assembly (waiting to hear). Like all things COVID-19 related, recognition and award ceremo-
nies on the state and local levels have been probably postponed until November 2020. 

As a Welcoming and  
Affirming/  

Open and Affirming 
Church, Emmanuel  
Baptist Church and 

Friedens United  
Church of Christ 
welcomes and 

affirms 
all persons without 

regard to sex, martial 
status, age , race, 

sexual orientation, or 
abilities, inviting all 
into   membership, 

mission, and 
leadership. 

STAY CONNECTED 
 
 
 
 
 

www.facebook.com/ 
emmanuelfriedenschurch 

 

Emmanuel Friedens Church 
218 Nott Terrace 
Schenectady, New York  12307 

Emmanuel Friedens Church 
218 Nott Terrace 
Schenectady, NY  12307 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Community News    
 

¶ Albany Parade & Festival, that was scheduled for Sunday, June 14 in     
Albany’s Washington Park, has been cancelled for this year. 

 

¶ Schenectady Pride will hold a PRIDE Rainbow Train (in vehicle parade) on 
Sunday, June 28 – vehicles gather at the far west parking lot of Schenec-
tady County Community College starting at 11 am. For more information, 
check out their Facebook page: www.facebook.com/SchenectadyPride. 

 

¶ Schenectady County COVID-19 Emergency Response Coalition: Schenec-
tady County launched the Schenectady County COVID-19 Emergency Re-
sponse Coalition to support families in our area during the Covid-19 
health crisis.  The main focus of the Coalition is delivering groceries and 
other essentials, while also identifying services offered by partner organ-
izations for those with additional needs. If you live in Schenectady Coun-
ty and are in need of such services, call the Coalition hotline (518 621-
3536).  Or if you know someone who does need assistance, please pass 
on the information.   
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A Vision for Our Journey 
 

/ŀǇǝǾŀǘŜŘ ōȅ WŜǎǳǎΩ ƭƛŦŜ ŀƴŘ ǘŜŀŎƘƛƴƎΣ 
/ƻƳƳƛǧŜŘ ǘƻ  
    DǊƻǿƛƴƎ ƘŜŀǊǘǎ ŀƴŘ ƳƛƴŘǎΤ 
     [ŜŀǊƴƛƴƎ ƻǇŜƴƴŜǎǎΣ ŎƻǳǊŀƎŜ ŀƴŘ ƭƻǾŜΤ 
      {ŜǊǾƛƴƎ ǿƛǘƘ ƻǳǊ ƴŜƛƎƘōƻǊǎΤ 
       tǳǊǎǳƛƴƎ DƻŘΩǎ ƧǳǎǝŎŜ ŀƴŘ ǇŜŀŎŜΤ 
        LƴǾƛǝƴƎ ƻǘƘŜǊǎ ǘƻ ǎƘŀǊŜ ǘƘŜ ƧƻǳǊƴŜȅΗ 


